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Listing of Los Angeles County Projects Included In The Reauthorization Bill Passed By The House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure

The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee moved yesterday (see March 2nd Legislative Brief) to pass a transportation reauthorization bill (H.R. 3) for highway, transit, and highway safety programs.  The $284 billion measure included over 3,300 projects for which it provided authorization.  Among these projects, many are located in Los Angeles County.

For your review, I have attached a list that includes the rail, bus and highway projects in Los Angeles County that were identified in H.R. 3.  Please be mindful that the final list of projects will be determined when House and Senate conferees meet to reconcile the reauthorization measures passed by each body.   The conferees on the reauthorization bill will be assigned and may meet at any time after the full House and Senate pass their respective reauthorization bills.  Congressional sources indicate that the House is expected to vote on H.R. 3 as early as next week.
Senate Appropriations Committee Announces New Chairmanships; Senator Shelby Replaced as Chair of Transportation Spending Panel 

As part of a major reorganization of the Senate Appropriations Committee, Senator Christopher “Kit” Bond (R-MO) has been named the new Chairman of the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, Treasury and Housing.   Bond replaces Senator Richard Shelby (R-AL), who has held this position since 1997 and will take over the helm of another appropriations subcommittee.  

Elected to the Senate in 1986, Bond has a long history of involvement on transportation issues.  He currently serves as Chairman of the Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee of the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee - the panel that oversees reauthorization of TEA-21.  In this role, Bond has pushed vigorously for greater levels of spending on transportation infrastructure.  He was one of the few senators to oppose a compromise offer of $299 billion during last year’s unsuccessful negotiations over competing House-Senate reauthorization proposals. 

In the 1970’s, Bond served two terms as Governor of Missouri and was one of the youngest governors in the nation’s history, having been elected at the age of 33.   During his tenure in the Senate, he has built a generally moderate voting record and has aggressively championed the interests of major industries in his state.

It should be noted that Senator Shelby continues to serve as Chairman of the Senate Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs Committee, the authorizing committee charged with overseeing all transit programs.  As such, Shelby is expected to continue playing an active role on transit issues as they pertain to the New Starts program and the reauthorization of TEA-21.  

In the days ahead, LACMTA’s federal lobbying team will undertake a comprehensive evaluation of the lineup changes on the Senate Appropriations Committee and how they may impact continued appropriations for the Eastside project and other LACMTA priorities. 
If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

